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The Surfside Homeowners Association Board of Trustees approved a contract1 

with Gray and Osborne to conduct a pilot study with the goal of reducing 

the disinfection byproduct residuals to a point that is below the 

Department of Health action levels. 

The water system manager and Russ Porter, the Gray and Osborne engineer 

assigned to perform the pilot study, recommended two methods of reducing 

the disinfection byproducts.  

The preferred method, activated carbon was chosen for two reasons. First, 

removing the precursor to the disinfection byproducts may be the low 

maintenance method compared to the alternative method (aeration). The cost 

of replacing activated carbon will be the largest maintenance cost issue 

that the pilot study will identify. Second, activated carbon would greatly 

improve water quality. Activated carbon will reduce color and improve taste 

and odor issues. 

The alternative method, aeration, will remove most of the Trihalomethanes 

but will not remove Haloacetic acids. The Haloacetic acid residuals are 

well below the maximum contaminate level at this time. Aeration also has 

the potential to increase color in the finished water. The aeration 

equipment will be high maintenance infrastructure requiring regular and 

frequent attention. 

There is a possibility that it may require both activated carbon and 

aeration to get the disinfection byproducts under control.          

Gray and Osborne scope of work includes: 

1. Prepare a technical memorandum identifying potential treatment 

alternatives and evaluating these alternatives based upon criteria 

that includes capital construction costs and ongoing operating costs. 

The memorandum will document existing facilities and the implementing 

of different treatment options.  
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The primary treatment option will be activated carbon to remove total 

organic carbons, the precursor for disinfection byproducts, from the 

raw water prior to chlorine injection used in the iron and manganese 

filtration process.  

The memorandum will also provide an alternative recommended design 

criteria protocol, aeration, in the event the activated carbon 

treatment option proves to be impractical. The cost of pilot testing 

an aeration protocol will be identified in the technical memorandum. 

Pilot Study Phase two in the capital improvement budget request is 

the aeration pilot study. This pilot study may or may not need to be 

conducted based on the results of the activated carbon study.  

The budget request of $55,000 is a best guess from the Water System 

Manager until the technical memorandum is complete. If the memorandum 

is complete prior the final budget approval the budget request number 

can be adjusted. 

2. A Pilot Study Protocol will be prepared for the activated carbon 

study and submitted to the Department of Health for review and 

approval prior to conducting the pilot study. 

3. Conducting the pilot study. The pilot study could take between 6 to 

12 months to complete. 

4. Prepare a report on the pilot study that will include 

recommendations, design parameters for full scale facility including 

both capital and operations and maintenance costs. 
































